VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

Date and Time:  Feb. 3, 2011 at 6:45 to 8:45pm

Location:           McGill Library, North Burnaby

Attendance:

Moreno Zanotto (chair), Claude Tani (secretary), Luis Bernhardt

1) Review and adoption of  Jan. 13, 2011 meeting minutes:  passed.

2) Review and adoption to tonight’s Meeting Agenda:  passed

3) Cycleways Enforcement – update:

4) Burnaby Heights / Capitol Hill (BH/CH) Transportation Review – update:

5) CoB Cycling/Pedestrian Advisory Committee (CAC) formation update:

6) Kingsway Assessment Ride – Route and Date (for posting):

7) Advocacy Planning 2011 – Member Comments (feedback for Board):

· Bike routes should have better connectivity between the municipalities.  For example, when a bike route leaves Burnaby it should be connected to a bike route in Vancouver.

· Pitt Meadow Bridge needs improvements for cyclists.

· Pedicabs do not need helmets. Maybe we could persuade the city to allow bixi bikes to be covered under the same law.

· Electric bikes are using cycling lanes.  Should bikes that can not be pedaled be allowed to use bike lanes?  Should gas powered bikes be allowed on bike lanes?  What is VACC’s position on this?

· Idaho Stop Law:  allows bikes to not have to come to a full stop at stop signs.  Perhaps Metro Vancouver should adopt same law.

· We need to get more people involved with our committee.  Perhaps we could hold group rides like they do in New Westminster.  Maybe we could join them.  Cascades (USA) has an excellent group rides.

· VACC and Critical mass:  What position should VACC take on Critical Mass?  Is VACC advocating responsible cycling enough?

· Elementary Schools are working with VACC to have mandatory cycling training.  Should VACC develop liaisons with high schools?

· Our committee will receive $400 per year stipend from VACC head office.  We will now require a treasurer.

      8)  Announcements:

· Winter Bike Trade show tonight at 560 Seymour St. in downtown Vancouver.

9)  Adjournment:  Next meeting,                 , 6:45 to 8:45pm at McGill Library.
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